News release: Health officials move to protect more well owners in east metro from exposure to PFOS, PFOA
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Health officials move to
protect more well owners in east metro
from exposure to PFOS, PFOA

Eighty homes in southern Washington County will begin receiving bottled water soon
because their well water exceeds an updated federal health advisory level for
perfluorooctane sulfonate (PFOS) and perfluoro-octanoic acid (PFOA) — two types of
man-made pollutants in a category known as perfluorochemicals (PFCs). If they so
choose, the residents will receive bottled water until carbon filter systems can be
installed in their homes.

The Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) this week sent letters to the 80
Washington County residents whose wells are known to have one or both of the
man-made chemicals at levels above the new federal Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA) lifetime health advisory level of 70 parts per trillion (ppt) and who
were not previously provided water treatment.

In addition, the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA) and MDH will continue
sampling nearby residential wells to see if they have water with PFCs above 70 ppt
and will inform residents of their results. A map of the potentially affected areas can
be found on the special page for the PFOS-PFOA advisory on the MDH website.
Those residents with well water above the advisory level will be offered bottled water
until filters can be installed.

The EPA set the new health advisory levels based on recent studies in laboratory
animals that indicated a value lower than their previous interim advisory value of 200
(PFOS) and 400 (PFOA) ppt would better protect developing fetuses and infants.
Studies indicate exposure to PFOA and PFOS at high levels may result in an
increased risk of adverse health effects, including developmental effects (such as
low birth weight, accelerated puberty, skeletal variations); some cancers (testicular,
kidney); liver damage, interference with immune system function; thyroid effects; or
cholesterol changes.

MDH is reviewing the studies and methods used by EPA to determine whether its
own health-based values for the chemicals need to be lowered and if so, what the
values should be. This review is expected to be completed in the next several
months.

“While we believe the immediate health risks for most people exposed to PFCs are
low, the latest information from EPA indicates a risk for developing fetuses and
infants,” said Minnesota Health Commissioner Dr. Ed Ehlinger. “This additional
information prompted us to take action now to reduce the risk of exposure from
drinking water. People are exposed to PFCs, including PFOA and PFOS, from a
wide variety of substances and consumer products in our everyday lives. Eliminating
a significant source over which we have some control makes good public health

http:/fwww . health. state.mn.us/news/pressrel/2016/pfc082316.html[1/21/2018 11:51:05 PM]

3633.0001

[ Email Updates
E3 share This
£} RSS Feed
[f | Facebook

ol Twitter

Get MDH News
Releases

MDH news releases are
posted on Facebook, Twitter,
and are subscribable via email
and RSS feed. See the links
above.

Exhibit
3633

State of Minnesota v. 3M Co.,
Court File No. 27-CV-10-28862










